

 MINUTES
May 5, 2009, 10:00am-12:00pm
	Present
	Becky Kornegay, Scott Higgins, Melissa Wargo, David Onder, Wendy Ford, Linda Stanford, Carol Burton, Pat Brown, Michael Dougherty, Robert Kehrberg, Beth Lofquist, James Zhang, Ron Johnson


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich


Announcements

	Minutes
	The minutes for March 31, 2009, April 14, 2009 and April 30, 2009 stand approved.



DISCUSSION

	Endowed Professorships – Conditions of Employment (Kyle)

	This item is postponed to a future COD agenda.

	Athletics and Afternoon Classes (Beth)
	The deans have seen the email and have targeted to have classes across the day.  It was asked what they think about having fewer classes between 3:00-5:00, specifically fewer required classes.  Scott has researched this subject and found that no other UNC institution has blocked off a period of time during the day when fewer classes would be offered for this purpose. Discussion ensued.

If athletics are making recommendations it would be helpful if they provided data about where the issues are, rather than having a broad shot-gun approach – where are the areas they are having the most difficulties as well as needs per semester (football/fall, soccer and baseball/spring).  Chip Smith has previously met with the deans.  



	Action Items
	Beth will email back and ask for more definitive information.  

	Policy 42 (Kyle)
	Policy 42 describes the role of distance education.  Linda voiced concern about every continuing education program having to be processed through Educational Outreach.  Linda is not comfortable with this model – fine for larger CEU groups, but if HHS are providing CEU’s for a group of 20 and HHS is paying all the fees, etc. this process seems cumbersome.  Discussion ensued.  

Pat indicated this is negotiated based on a template we use for these purposes.  When there is a fee attached, the auditor recommended these be managed under one office.  If there is not a fee attached is does not need to be managed through Educational Outreach.  Discussion ensued.  
Linda is concerned the policy may be too restrictive.  The verbage in the policy needs to be revisited.  Educational Outreach provides a tremendous service and Susan Fouts does an excellent job.  



	Action Item
	Pat and Linda will meet to discuss the verbage and possibly identify some exclusion.  Michael will join this group, decide if there are some changes and will come forward with any suggestions.


	Fifth Annual Symposium on Service Learning and Civic Engagement (Carol)
	Carol distributed a handout regarding the symposium on June 11, with Amy Driscoll, Consulting Scholar with the Carnegie Foundation.  This information will also be sent out electronically.  Carol called attention to session #3 as one important for faculty and administrators to attend.  


UPDATES AND REPORTS
	SCH Report (Wendy)
	Kyle suggested the establishment of on-going task force of deans on student credit hours.   We will rotate the chair with Wendy beginning as chair – this activity is more related to our success than anything we have done so far – if we can reach agreement on how we allocate resources in relation to credit hours and deal with these issues we will make progress.  

Melissa, David and James Zhang are in attendance today all having either served on or worked with the task force.  Wendy began on page 4 and talked the deans through the fundamental issues beginning with the major challenges that were identified.       

She then reviewed the handout and Proposed Model for Guiding College Resource allocations.  Each dean would receive one lump sum and be able to cover resident and distance classes within those parameters.  This is based on a 12month academic year – reflects summer distance and not summer resident courses, which are not funded by GA.  Discussion ensued.   

Q:  What kind of things can be funded by SCH?                                                                              

A:  Everything.  SCH is the basis for determining all state funding to the institution. Look at some process variables around the model as they relate to implementation – it might be worth the time spent to overlay an implementation plan.                                            

Q:  How do adjunct and part time work with this?                                                                             

A: The model proposes that the dean receives one lump sum to allocate and determine how this needs to be spent.  Discussion ensued.                                                                                              

Q:  Will targets be a specific number or a range?                                                                              

A:  The provost will set these – hopefully he will set up a range, but that is not dictated.  We did suggest targets be incremental.  The task force met with the provost a month ago to discuss the recommendations and he agreed with all of them.  This proposal suggests we receive all the lapsed salary dollars.  Discussion ensued.  

The establishment of the ongoing task force is made up with deans that have SCH generation.  Other deans will be consulted. We still need to determine what money is coming into the university for academic instruction and how is it being used on campus. 

Melissa and David can continue to be called in as needed to work with the on-going task force. 

                                                                                                                                                                   

	Action Item
	Wendy will incorporate feedback and call the next meeting for the ongoing task force.




PROVOST UPDATES

	Budget
	There were two emergency meetings of Executive Council called yesterday to discuss budget.  The House notified GA they are going to advocate for a minimum 20% cut to the UNC system, which is a cut from $7 million to $18 million.  More than likely the 6% we were hoping for is not going to happen and our 8% cut may not be enough.  



	Distance Education
	We will follow up on distance education. Michael, Linda and Pat are working on an institutional plan.  The Provost Office needs to do follow up on other aspects.



	Lapsed Salaries
	Kyle had hoped to discuss the document (distributed handout) on lapsed salaries – a management tool we can make significant headway on.  We also have lapsed salary allocations from last year, with 25% fringe, we are lapsing better than 5 million dollars.  Please review the handout and we will discuss later.   Bardo’s concern is the dollars being spent where he wants it spent – the chancellor will identify broad categories and at the end of the year deans will report where you spent the money within those categories.  




c:  Terry Welch
